De Vesci Tennis Club 

Update August 2020

Dear Member,

May I firstly thank you on behalf of the full Committee for your patience and understanding throughout the past number of months. It has been a very difficult time for everybody and your Committee has had to take some hard decisions in order to maximise the safety of all.

Regretfully we are still faced with the Coronavirus threat and in line with recent Government Phase 4 policy thinking we believe for the moment it is prudent to keep most of the Phase 3 Rules and Protocols regarding Playing Regulations and Pre Conditions in place.

We have decided to make some small but helpful changes to come into effect from Monday 10th August 2020. 

The Clubhouse will be partially opened to allow access to toilets, defibrillator and floodlighting switches – hands should be sanitised before and after entering to use these facilities. For the moment neither sink nor hand basins are to be used to reduce the need for intensive and repetitive cleaning.

Sweeping of the courts may be undertaken but anyone doing so must sanitise their hands before and after use of the brushes.

Regarding the Phase 3 Regulations we wish to emphasise several points where we are aware of some recent breeches by members.

No Visitors are permitted.

No walk up play is permitted – all play must be pre booked in advance with the correct players recorded.
No socialising – arrive on time and leave promptly.
If you have been outside the country to any destination not on the current Government “green list” you must avoid the Club for 14 days following your return.
If you are displaying any symptoms of Coronavirus or have been in contact with someone with symptoms you must stay away from the Club for a 14 day period.

If under any these circumstances you need to quarantine for 14 days you are asked to immediately advise a member of committee or email your details to “devesciltc@gmail.com”.
I would ask everyone to read the attached Phase 3 documentation again as the lapses mentioned above, I hope indicate a lack of awareness rather than a sign of indifference.

Your Committee has no wish to impose restrictions on the membership but we would be neglectful of our duty to you and the broader community if we were not endeavouring to reduce the risk of infection.
We shall keep all matters under constant yet prudent review with the aim of easing the restrictions at the earliest point possible.

Finally as part of our desire to reduce handling of the entrance gate and gaining access to the clubhouse we shall shortly introduce a key fob system. To prepare for this Roy Fitzell is distributing by hand individual and personalised fobs and you are required to approach him for yours. He is at the Club from 7.30 to 10 a.m. each Tuesday and Friday or if this timing does not suit you may wish to ring him on 086 251 7833 to make another arrangement.
We wish everyone continued good health and yet more enjoyable tennis,

B.A. O'Neill

President.

